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TOWN OF EDGARTOWN 
             Massachusetts 

 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

 

INVITATION FOR BIDS: 

 

NORTH WHARF – WATERFRONT REHABILITAION 

 

 

August 8, 2023 

The Edgartown Wharf Restoration Committee is seeking bids from qualified marine construction 

companies for the North Wharf Waterfront Rehabilitation Project.  The contract includes the furnishing of 

all equipment, materials, labor and supervision necessary to carry out the installation of new pile 

supported pier and sheet pile repairs at North Wharf in Edgartown, MA.  The work includes but is not 

limited to installation of a new steel sheet pile bulkhead in front of an existing stone seawall, backfilling, 

partial demolition and reconstruction of a timber pier, installation of an internal wale system, installation 

of a concrete pile cap, installation of a timber fender system, and sitework.    

The project shall commence on November 1, 2023 and all pile driving activities shall be completed by 

January 15, 2024.  The entire project shall be completed by April 12, 2024.  The Contractor shall comply 

with all associated permitting and licensing order of conditions included with the construction package. 

The project location is 1 Morse Street, Edgartown, MA, in the Edgartown Harbor. 

Complete plans and specifications are provided as part of the bid package.     

Bid documents are available electronically; please email Andrew Nilson, Project Engineer, at 

nilsona@childseng.com to obtain a bid package. 

Bids must be submitted, sealed and in writing, to Child’s Engineering Corporation, 34 William Way, 

Bellingham, MA 02019, ATTN: Andrew Nilson, in a package plainly marked “Bid for North Wharf – 

Waterfront Rehabilitation, REF EWC-24-1” on or before 3:00pm, Wednesday, September 13th, 2023. 

Bids can simultaneously be sent electronically to nilsona@childseng.com ATTN: Andrew Nilson.  No 

bids submitted after that time will be accepted.  Bids must include all the required materials and 

information.  Award will be made within thirty (30) days after the bid opening.  Bidders must submit a 

five percent (5%) bid deposit with their bid.  Pursuant to Massachusetts General Laws, chapter 149, 

sections 26 and 27, the Division of Occupational Safety has determined the Prevailing Wage Rates for 

this work and they are included as part of the bid package.  The Town of Edgartown reserves the right to 

reject any and all bids and to waive any informality in bids received whenever such rejection or waiver is 

in its best interest.  The Town of Edgartown fully complies with federal, state, and local laws and 

directives governing equal opportunity, affirmative action and non-discrimination in all Town activities 

and actively solicits bids from MBE/WBE businesses. 
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